
Notice of Public Hearing and Comment Period for  

SUBSTANTIAL AMENDMENT TO FY2024 ANNUAL ACTION PLAN 

This notice is to announce a public hearing and the beginning of a thirty-day (30) public comment and 

review period of a proposed amendment to the Ramsey County portion of the Dakota County 

Consortium 2024 Annual Action Plan. A public hearing will be held on Friday, January 17, 2025 from 4:00 

p.m. to 5:00 p.m. at the Roseville Library located at 2180 N. Hamline Ave, Roseville, MN 55113. The 

hearing will be available online and linked via www.ramseycounty.us/publichearings where a copy of the 

draft amended 2024 Annual Action Plan will be available for review.  

Comments may also be submitted through January 20, 2025 via email to askCED@co.ramsey.mn.us or 

mailed to Community and Economic Development, 15 West Kellogg Boulevard Suite #250, Saint Paul, MN, 

55102. A printed copy of the 2024 Annual Action Plan will be available at this address. Persons wishing to 

review the plan but unable to access online, need information on how to comment, and or request 

additional information on the public hearing, please contact 651-266-8010. Hearing impaired persons 

should call Minnesota Relay at 1-800-627-3529. Ramsey County provides free language services to people 

whose primary language is not English. Please let Ramsey County know if you require any special 

accommodations.   

CDBG funding in the amount of $183,000 will be recommended to fund an elevator modernization at 

the Pioneer Manor senior housing building in White Bear Lake. This would be a new project/activity in 

the FY2024 Annual Action Plan. Funds for this proposed activity will come from prior years’ 2019 and 

2021 unallocated funds as well as unallocated 2023 and 2024 program income. This also amends the 

2019, 2021, 2023 and 2024 Action Plans.  

The amendment will be considered by the Ramsey County Housing and Redevelopment Authority on 

Tuesday, January 21, 2025, immediately following the County Board in the Council Chambers, 15 West 

Kellogg Boulevard, Saint Paul. The meeting broadcast will be available online and linked via 

https://ramseycountymn.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx.  
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